
 

 

 

 

 

BASIC   :   LETTER DATED MAY 28, 2010, FROM PUNONG BARANGAY SOLEDAD S. MILAN OF 
BUANOY, BALAMBAN, CEBU 

 
2nd Indorsement 

June 17, 2010 
 

 Respectfully  returned to Ms. Cerlita M. Robillos, MLGOO, DILG Balamban Office, 
through  Ms. Edna Vicoy, Asst. Provincial Director, DILG Cebu Provincial Office, the herein basic 
communication from Punong Barangay Soledad S. Milan of Buanoy, Balamban inquiring 
whether a sangguniang barangay member who has been continuously absent from sessions is 
still entitled to be paid of his honorarium. 
 
 In reply thereto, unless the concerned barangay officials has sufficient leave credits to 
his name as institutionalized under the Joint Memorandum Circular No. 1 S2004 of the 
Department of Budget and Management and the Civil Service Commission, he is not entitled to 
receive honorarium if fails to attend sanggunian session.  
 
  
 
        PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
           Regional Director 
 
.tact 16   
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
         
 



. w/ attachments 
 
.tact 16 


